
 
MEMORANDUM 
Date:   November 21, 2022 

To:  Erin Auzins, Supervising Legislative Analyst 

Kevin LeClair, Strategic Planning Manager 

From:  Ty Peterson, PLM-Commercial, Dept. of Local Services – Permitting Div. 

Re: State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) Threshold Determination of 
Significance and adoption of Environmental Documents with Addendum 
for a non-project action identified as: An Ordinance relating to the adoption 
of the 2022 amendments to the 2016 Comprehensive Plan, including the 
adoption of the Skyway-West Hill and North Highline Community Service 
Area Subarea Plans. 

 

Erin, 

As a SEPA official within the Permitting Division of the Department of Local Services, I 
was tasked with performing the SEPA review and threshold determination under SEPA 
for the 2022 amendments to the 2016 Comprehensive Plan, including the adoption of 
the Skyway-West Hill and North Highline Community Service Area Subarea Plans. 

As part of that process, I reviewed the checklist, proposed ordinance, existing codes, 
regulations and policies, proposed related documents for adoption and the prepared 
addendum to existing environmental documents.  

A Determination of Significance (DS) with Adoption of Existing Environmental 
Documents with Addendum, explaining said amendments and related environmental 
documents, was issued, and published on October 12, 2022. The comment period 
ended November 1, 2022.  No substantive public comment was received.  

No further action as it relates to this SEPA review and the DS is necessary at this time. 

I have included a copy of the Affidavit of Publication and believe that you have been 
provided the other pertinent documents. Please let me know if anything else is needed.   



 


